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(17)PRIVATE 

RE: 



Case No. 1587-V
APPLICANT:


Sondra D. Hults-Riley
3941 N Michigan Avneue
Kansas City, Missouri 64116
AGENT:


same
LOCATION: 


Southeast quadrant of NE Parvin Road and Interstate 29
REQUEST:  


To vacate a portion of N Michigan Avenue north of NE 39th Terrace
SURROUNDING 

LAND USE: 


North – gas station, zoned C-2-p (local retail business, limited district)
                    


South, east, west – single-family residential, zoned R-1b (one-family dwellings)
MAJOR STREET PLAN:
N Michigan Avenue is not classified by the City’s Major Street Plan.

LAND USE PLAN:

The Briarcliff-Davidson-Antioch Area Plan recommends low-density residential uses for this site.

PREVIOUS CASES: 

none
PLAN REVIEW/ANALYSIS: 

N Michigan Avenue at this location is a paved street about 15 feet in width.  The 30 foot wide right of way extends about 325 feet north of NE 39th Terrace before terminating in a dead end.  The property directly to the north of the dead end is a gas station in a C-2-p district.  No connection to N Michigan Avenue was proposed by that plan, and the south portion of the plan is reserved as wooded greenspace, sloping from the commercial paving almost 30 feet in elevation up to the dead end street.
The applicant is proposing the vacation of the north 83 feet of the dead end right of way, and  is the sole owner of the abutting properties on either side.  The applicant’s house is on the east side of the street, and the garage is on the west side.  When permits for repair of the garage were sought from the City, the applicant was informed that accessory structures such as garages must be on the same property as the principal use, i. e. the house.  Vacation of the street will allow the properties on either side to be combined into a single parcel, making the garage a legal structure eligible for permits.  The street is unlikely to ever be extended to the north, given the terrain and the abutting commercial use.  The applicant’s properties will continue to have required frontage on the remaining public portion of the street.  

There are both public and private utilities in the right of way, so an easement should be retained.  There is an existing streetlight that should be removed, relocated or put on private metering prior to recording the vacation ordinance.
RECOMMENDATIONS: 

Staff recommends approval of Case No. 1587-V subject to the following conditions:

1. 
That a full-width utility easement be retained. 
2. 
That the public streetlight within the right of way be removed, relocated or put on private metering prior to recording the vacation ordinance as required by the Department of Public Works.
Respectfully submitted,

Larry H. Stice

Planner 

